
REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

TO THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL 

December 12, 2000 

The International Relations Committee of the Legislative Council met December 12,2000, in 
Room 19 at the State Capitol. The Committee discussed the following and made the following 
recommendations: 

• The Committee discussed the need for the International Relations Advisory Council to 
begin working and the need for the Executive Branch Protocol Officer and the Legislative 
Branch Protocol Officer to work together. 

• The Committee discussed recent travels of various members and others. Representative 
Jenkins noted a potential visit by visitors from Saskatchewan, Canada, sponsored by the 
Council of State Governments during the legislative session. 

• The members recommended that international relations protocol be submitted for 
adoption as joint rules for the General Assembly. 

• The members recommended that all members of the General Assembly receive survey 
forms, gift forms and visitor introduction forms on the first day of session. 

• The Committee discussed the need to make intentions of interest in the Committee 
Imown to legislative leadership for continuation of service on the Committee. 

• The Committee agreed to meet early in the legislative session to determine goals for the 
next session. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Senator Nancy Boettger 
Chairpeson 


